
Instructions to Lenders and Phase I Consultants for  

Section 106 Historic Preservation Reviews  

for Section 232 projects located in the State of Minnesota 

 

The MN State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) does NOT accept submissions for Section 

106 Reviews from lenders or Phase I consultants.  The HUD Office is responsible for requesting 

the review from the SHPO. 

 

Lenders and Phase I Consultants should conduct the following steps: 

1. Review the Attached Programmatic Agreement to determine whether the proposed 

project requires a review.   

2. If the project falls into Section I, Activities that Do Not Require a Review, include an 

explanation of why you found the project to be exempt from review.  HUD staff will 

confirm this during the Part 50 Environmental Review. 

3. If the Scope of Work falls within Section II, Activities that Require Review, submit a 

request to HUD to conduct the Historic Preservation Consultation with the 

SHPO.  Please DO NOT submit your request directly to the SHPO Office. 

 

The request should include the following: 

a. Lender or Consultant’s Recommendation 

b. A draft letter (word format) to the SHPO requesting Section 106 consultation 

c. Relevant Documentation to support your recommendation as discussed in Section 

II of the Programmatic Agreement. 

 

A request to consult with SHPO should be emailed to LeanThinking@hud.gov and 

should include all relevant documentation in advance of Firm Application submission. 
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